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President’s Message 

I hope all of you enjoyed Ira Chaffin’s demonstration of his carved carousel horses as 
much as I did.  Ira’s addition of artistic skills to woodworking adds a new dimension to 
traditional straight cut woodworking and 
inspired us all to think a little differently. 

  Ira’s school is located above Dave's Pub      
at 1124 20th St. South.  Stop by next time you 
are downtown. 

 

 

 
This month we are in for even more challenges to our 
imaginations as Dale Lewis joins us to share his very 
unique approach to woodworking and the use of color-
ful stains and dyes.  You won’t want to miss this pro-
gram!  Dale is a member of the Guild and has demon-
strated his art at meetings in the past and always fasci-
nates us with his technique. 
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Next Meeting 

Saturday,  

April 17 
Pre-meeting 9:30 to 10 am 

Meeting 10 to 11 am 

Lunch immediately after. 

Don’t forget your 

Show and Tell 

Hot dogs & hamburgers will be served for lunch after our meeting.  It costs 

about $5 a person to provide so you’re asked to  chip in to help cover the cost. 

April Pre-meeting: For the next several months we will highlight individual pieces of 

equipment at our Woodworkers’ Education Center prior to our regular meeting time.  

Come join us for this informal gathering  of woodworkers. Tom Surtees 

                                                 Bulletin Board 
Shop Visit At Brian Stauss’  shop! : April 24. See details on page 2 of this  newsletter. 

Helena Buck Creek Festival: May 7&8, 2010. The guild will participate and sell items 

made by guild members. 

Alabaster City Fest: June 5, 2010. The Guild will participate and sell items made by 

Guild members. 

Art in Avondale Park: October (Dates to be set). The guild will participate and sell 

items made by guild members. 

 

Membership Dues: See Walter ASAP!  Dues are still $50 per year. 
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                                         Program for April Meeting 

                                                 Whimsical Art 
Perhaps you have made a chair, table or cabinet, but it is doubtful that you have ever made one like Dale Lewis makes.  His 

work has been described as whimsical and wacky. When you look at a Dale Lewis production, you will smile first and then 

ask, how did he do that?  At our April meeting we will discover how Dale got to this level of craftsmanship and see some of 

his creations.  Dale and his work have been published in magazines such as Fine Woodworking, Woodwork and the Birming-

ham Magazine, just to name a few.  He is also a recipient of numerous awards and his work is displayed in galleries in Ala-

bama, Tennessee and Illinois.  To learn more about Dale and his work, you may log onto his website at dalewis.net. 

            Tom Surtees 

                                                                                      Shop Visits 
One of the opportunities we have, as members of the Guild, is to visit the shops of other members. This gives us a chance to 

see how other people have designed and organized their shops to meet the needs of their chosen woodworking style. Many 

members have expressed an interest in having more shop visits. Brian Stauss has invited the guild members to visit his 

shop on April 24th, 12:00 noon to 3:00PM.  In addition to woodworking items, Brian has a collection of “large, non-

woodworking Objects” that will also be on display. The address is:  240 Cahaba Oaks Trail, Indian Springs, AL 35124. Direc-

tions to Brian’s shop: 

From I-65: Exit 246 (Cahaba Valley Road/Highway 119).  Turn North towards Indian Springs Village (towards Hwy 280 and away 
from Pelham).  Go approximately 1.5 miles.   As soon as you pass the flagpole and Indian Springs Village Town Hall on your left, 
turn left into Cahaba Oaks subdivision.   
From Highway 280: Highway 119 South (towards Pelham). Go approximately 7 miles.  After you pass the Marathon gas station on 
your right, take the SECOND right into Cahaba Oaks Subdivision. 
From Caldwell Mill Road/County Road 29: Take Caldwell Mill south until it ends at Highway 119.  Turn right.  Go 1 mile and after 
you pass the Marathon gas station on your right, take the SECOND right into Cahaba Oaks subdivision. 
Once in the subdivision, I am at the top of the hill on the right - 240 Cahaba Oaks Trail.  The shop is on the left driveway.  There is 
plenty of parking in the driveways and on the street.   

                                                                                  Fund Raising  

GUILD MEMBER DONATIONS FOR CRAFT SHOW EVENTS 

Earlier this year we asked each Guild member to donate at least one item to sell at the Montevallo Art Show.  Many 

thanks to the following members who donated items in this effort. 

Bill Shivers,  Ralph Hardwick, Harold Phillips, Jeff Hood, Harold Hall, A. R. Bray, Nevin Newton, Troy 

Stroud, Dudley Massey, Dwight Hostetter, Eddie Heerten, Walter Barnett, Bill Newman, Monta King, Cliff 

Daniels, Dan Langford, Preston Lawley, Patrick Bush. 

We also thank those who participated in the Work Sessions last year as well as those who contributed items for the 

Avondale Park Art Show. 

The Guild plans to participate in three additional craft shows this year and would like to encourage everyone to do-

nate an item.  In our effort to raise funds for the Guild, it is in everyone’s best interest to help make these shows suc-

cessful.   

                  Troy Stroud 

 

There are no major problems with any of the equipment. Clean up has improved some but has been left less 

than satisfactory on a few occasions. We probably need to schedule a day with several members to do nothing 

but do a thorough clean up of the entire shop.  

The Thursday group started building some child-sized toy appliances. We are building two refrigerators and 

two stove - sink combination appliances for sale at “Prime Time Treasures”. We hope to have them ready before 

the 1st of May. We have been working on inventorying and pricing the items that will be for sale at the Monte-

vallo Festival.     

The front doors did not get completed as we had scheduled. Maybe before too long we can complete them.  

We will continue our efforts of making and or teaching how to make things for our fundraising events. 

                Cliff Daniels 

Woodworking Education Center 

                                                                         Welcome New Members! 

                                                                  Kris Jackson and Thom Nix 
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                                                                                March Meeting 
  Show and Tell 

                                                  Main Program  Of  March Meeting 

Segmented Bowl given to 

Guild by Nevin Newton 

Close-up of Nevin’s bowl Wonderful four-legged stool  

by Pat Weisend. 

Bill Shivers and his 

award winning foyer 

table 

Cliff Daniels’ Scroll 

saw art. 
Patrick Bush with his 

turned chess pieces. 

Nelda Kelly admiring 

Cliff Daniel’s scroll sawn 

cross. 

Ira Chafin and his carved 

carousel horse 

Head of Carousel horse at an in-

termediate stage of creation 

Close-up of horse created by Ira 

Chafin 

Amazing segmented 

bowl by Nevin Newton 

                                       March Pre-meeting Program and Chef Credits 

Buzz Kelly teaching 

about the large jointer. 

Grillmaster Charlie Ard. 

Thanks for preparing our lunch! 

Bill Shivers checks out the lunch 

arrangements 
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We are very fortunate to have the following 

patrons who support the Guild.  They are 

excellent suppliers of products or services 

in the local area that provide monetary 

support or allow us to use their various fa-

cilities for Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodwork-

ing  Offers woodworking classes for beginner to ad-

vanced woodworkers on various topics with concentration 

on teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our signa-

ture courses on Foundations for Fine Woodworking, has 

been extremely popular and guides the student through 

a series of Foundations Courses to prepare them for 

building quality furniture. Other courses include veneer-

ing, turning, finishing and project classes. Next year the 

school is expanding facilities/courses and will offer sev-

eral weeklong courses. All courses are taught by master 

craftsmen with a vast amount of experience in different 

areas of expertise. Courses are conducted in our spacious 

horse farm in Alpharetta, GA featuring two large fully 

equipped barns including a turning studio & steam bend-

ing equipment. The environment lends to learning wood-

working skills in a pleasant surrounding. Our mission: 

“To provide quality instructional courses to individuals 

who are interested in furthering their knowledge of 

woodworking at all levels of interest and skill.” 1640 

Mid-Broadwell Rd, Alpharetta, GA 30004 (770)-751-9571 

www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial 

(205)-706-6252 

 

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insur-

ance Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associ-

ates, Inc. is a family owned agency that has grown to one 

of the largest firms in the Birmingham area.  Represent-

ing over a dozen insurance carriers, the agency provides 

a full spectrum of insurance services to over 3500 clients.  

From individuals to multi-state corporations, the agency 

prides itself on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result 

of unparalleled customer service.  Contact us for your 

personal, business, or professional insurance needs. 2146 

Highland Ave. South, Birmingham, AL 35205 Telephone 

(205)-933-9207 FAX (205)-930-0450 

 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service en-

graving shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary en-

graving.  We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and 
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Guild Patrons 

a variety of coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass 

and acrylic wards, trophies, interior signs and 

name badges.  We have been in business in Hoover 

since 1987. Contact Ken Murer, The Awards & En-

graving Place, 1883 Hoover Court, Hoover, Al 

35226, (205)-823-7676  fax(205)-822-1111 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, 

abrasives, MRO and machine shop supplies. 

Founded in 1985, we are located in Birmingham, 

Alabama. Max Tool represents the product lines of 

many of industry's foremost manufacturers from 

around the world.. 119 B Citation Court, Birming-

h a m ,  A L  3 5 2 0 9  ( 2 0 5 ) - 9 4 2 - 2 4 6 6 

www.maxtoolinc.com 

K’M Tree and Clearing  Firewood, stump re-

moval, trimming, topping, dangerous tree removal. 

24  hour emergency storm service. 205-965-2821 

Sara’s Tax Service  

100 Foust Avenue, Hueytown, AL 35023 

205-497-4020     Fax  205-497-4011 

 Directions to the 
Woodworking Education  

Center   

From I 65 South  

Take exit 238 for US31 toward Saginaw/Alabaster.   

Turn right at US31 N,    

Turn left on AL 119/Montevallo Rd 

Turn right on CR12  

Turn right on CR17 

Look for school house on your left  

             Notice To Members 

Patrick Bush has been making name tags and has 

offered to add a line that will indicate “Member since 

XXXX” where “XXXX” is the year in which the member 

joined the guild. Please contact Patrick  and give him 

the year in which you first joined the guild. You can 

contact Patrick at: patrick.bush@sonicautomotive.com 

Please enter into the subject line of your email the fol-

lowing: New Tag Please. This will allow Patrick to 

manage the processing of the emails in a more efficient 

manner. 

 



Website: 

www.woodcraft.com 
e-mail: 
 birmingham@mywoodcraft.com 

Phone 

205-988-3600 
Fax 

205-988-3612 

Store Hours 

M - T - W - F:  9AM - 7PM 
Th: 9AM-9PM 
Sat: 9AM-6PM 
Sun: Noon-5 PM 

 

About Us 

Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Saturday at 9:00 a.m. at the Woodworking Education Center, 10544 Hwy 17, Maylene, AL 35114  

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 

Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 

Contact our Guild News Editor at  nwkshop@bellsouth.net 

 Directions:    
Take I-65 to Exit 246 
Take Highway 119 West (Cahaba Valley Road) 
3/4 of a mile to US 31. Turn right on US 31 and travel north approx. 0.3 
mi. Our store is on the right (east) side of US 31. Our new address is: 
2215B Pelham Parkway, Pelham , AL 35124 

 

The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 

Birmingham, AL 35260 


